
PLANNING & ZONING DEPARTMENT 
300 S. Church 
Jonesboro, AR 72403 
(870) 932-0406 Voice 
(870) 336-3036 Fax 
www.jonesboro.org 

February 27, 2014 

Stephen R. Giles, P.A. 
Attorney at Law 
425 West Capitol Ave. 
Suite 3200 
Little Rock, Arkansas 72201-34 

Re: Petition requesting that the following section of Larkwood Drive be vacated 
and abandoned: ALL THAT PORTION OF LARKWOOD DRIVE 
EXTENDING FROM CREEK DRIVE SOUTH TO FOREST HOME ROAD. 

Dear Mr. Giles: 

The City of Jonesboro Planning Department has received your request for abandoning a portion 
ofLarkwood Drive as described on the petition, ordinance and drawings provided on your behalf. 

The Planning Department has no objection to this abandonment request and has determined that it 
will not cause any incompliance with the Zoning or Subdivision Regulations, contingent upon 
you satisfYing all recommendations of all reviewing departments and utility agencies regarding 
the final platting. 

Our office has also been made aware that you have solicited the proper consent of all abutting 
property owners that own property having frontage on the listed street segments and the affected 
utility agencies. 

If you require any additional information, please advise us at your convenience. 

Sincerely, 

Otis T. Spriggs AICP 
Planning Director, City Jonesboro, AR 



City of Jonesboro 
Engineering Department 

Huntington Building 
PO Box 1845 

307 Vine Street 
Jonesboro, AR 72401 

Phone: (870) 932-2438 

December 17, 2013 

Mr. Davy Carter 
Regional President 
Centennial Bank 
2901 East Highland Drive 
Jonesboro, AR 72401 

RE: Right-of-way Abandonment 
Larkwood Drive 

Dear Mr. Carter, 

The City of Jonesboro Engineering Department concurs with the abandonment of the portion of Larkwood Drive 
extending from Creek Drive south to Forest Home Road in Creek Place Subdivision, Jonesboro, AR 

If you have any questions or comments please, feel free to contact me at the above reference number. 

Sincerely, 

Craig Light, PE CFM 
City Engineer 


